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I have had lots of great memories flood 
back to me in these last few weeks as 
we have a big farewell and blessed 
retirement to Pastor Chris. Moments of 
connection and ministry milestones. Like 
paddling through time and the open 
waters and trails with so many sacred 
spots.

One moment that keeps coming back to 
me is sitting outside of the old Tin Bins 
coffee shop (which has gone through 
lots of transition over the years) with 
Pastor Chris following her sabbatical in 
the summer of 2022.

It was the first time we had reconnected 
and I was going through both our usual 
updates and pastoral care needs, as well 
as a bit of my take on the “State of the 
Church” heading into the fall program year.

She had been around the country 
and around the world visiting these 
contemplative thin/holy places, soaking 
in the wisdom of desert mystics and nuns 
and the caretakers of cathedrals.

At Trinity, we were trying to keep 
things rolling, inviting folks back into 
community, back to the Table after the 
long season of distancing, and the ache 
of rising political polarization and the 
impacts of the death of George Floyd 
moving through the justice system.

It wasn’t an easy time to be the church or 
the Body of Christ in the St. Croix Valley, 
but folks were stepping up to lead, we 
were managing as best we could, being 
the church in ALL circumstances, and 
finding creative ways to invite others into 
life in the Gospel.

As we talked and I brain-dumped, I could 
viscerally feel the impact and recharge 
of her sabbatical, a sense of renewal and 
capacity to hold it all together, her hands 
and heart outstretched in this amazing 
gift of spaciousness and graciousness.

This is always the hope of true sabbath 
and the invitation of sabbatical but it still 
surprised me.

This is always how I experienced Pastor 
Chris, but it was also supercharged in 
that initial re-entry and full to the brim in 
standing in that liminal time, a moment 
of ending and new beginning, a cycle 
that repeats in our lives through so many 
seasons, forever in motion unfolding.

That spaciousness and graciousness is 
what I keep coming back to in a well 
of gratitude – moments in ministry 
together here at Trinity, both with Pastor 
Chris and our staff and our leadership 
with so many of you showing up for 
each other and showing up with God’s 
spaciousness and graciousness.

God’s spaciousness and graciousness 
holds the whole of what we are facing 
together as a community right now, both 
in immense gratitude and immense grief. 
God’s spaciousness and graciousness in 

Christ flings wide outstretched arms that 
carries us, a well of support that we lean 
into, that we share.

In this transition time of graduations, 
retirement, moving equipment out to 
the Drive-in for worship, and planning 
to welcome our new Interim Pastor Jen 
Hackbarth (who is an amazing Interim 
Pastor!), my continued prayer for us is 
to draw and lean on God’s spaciousness 
and graciousness.

Space for gratitude. Grace in our grief.

Space for shared memory. Grace in this 
new normal.

Space for tears of joy. Grace for different 
ideas and ways of being.

Space for brain and heart dumps. 
Grace for beginning again in Beloved 
relationship.

God’s spaciousness and graciousness 
has the capacity to hold all of it, all of our 
hearts, all of who we are in the Body of 
Christ at Trinity. 

In God’s spaciousness and graciousness,

Pastor Peter

Spaciousness and Graciousness

PASTOR OF LIFELONG FAITH FORMATION 
THE REV. PETER WESTON MILLER
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FRIENDS IN CHRIST,
I’ve been holding Trinity’s members, friends 
and staff in prayer as you all said goodbye 
to Pastor Chris and started preparing for 
the interim time. May you experience 
the Spirit’s presence during this time of 
transition!

Since early 2022 I’ve served as an interim 
pastor in the St. Paul Area Synod. Trinity will 
be my fifth interim position. I’m currently 
completing my time as Interim Pastor at St. 
Mark Lutheran in Circle Pines, where I’ve 
been serving for the past 16 months. Before 
that, I served as an associate interim pastor 
at Our Savior’s in Circle Pines, Easter in 
Eagan and Gloria Dei in St. Paul. My earlier 
ministry includes 13 years as a solo pastor 
at Christ the King in White Bear Lake and 3 
years at Trinity Lutheran in Boyd, MN.

My family lives in White Bear Lake, and 
my husband Tim is a 1st grade teacher at 
Stonebridge Elementary in Stillwater (some 
of you may remember when he worked at 
Trinity about ten years ago and helped with 

the youth programming!). Our son Ryan 
just finished his freshman year at Hamline 
and our daughter Rachel is finishing her 
freshman year at WBL High School. We also 
have a German Shepherd mix named Daisy. 
I love reading, cooking, theater, music, 
singing, and being near water.

Thank you for the opportunity to walk 
alongside Trinity as together we seek God’s 
guidance for the future of the congregation 
and to build on your strong foundation. The 
interim time provides a unique opportunity 
to reflect and connect with one another 
while continuing to move forward in 
mission. I’m excited to join you on July 1 
and learn together about what’s next for 
Trinity.

Peace and Blessings,

Interim Pastor  
Jen Hackbarth
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Congregational Council
Our congregational governance calls 
for an elected council and includes 
the Interim Pastor, Jen Hackbarth 
(starting in July) and Pastor of 
Lifelong Faith Formation, Peter 
Weston Miller. Parish Administrator, 
Sarah Kinsman is also on council as a 
non-voting, ex officio member. 

Our current congregational council 
includes the following Trinity members:

For more information about your 
council or to get in touch, please 
visit: https://trinitylc.org/welcome/
who-we-are/council/

John Hodler 
COUNCIL PRESIDENT

Tina Swanson 
COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT

Kirsten Parker 
COUNCIL SECRETARY

Jill Longnecker 
COUNCIL TREASURER

Bill Bjorum 
COUNCIL MEMBER

Shane Brockshus 
COUNCIL MEMBER

“I am about to do a new thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? I will make 
a way in the wilderness and rivers in the desert.” - Isaiah 43:19  
 

Greetings Trinity!
IN GOD’S PERFECT TIME. The Bible is full of stories about leaders coming and going. 
Those comings and goings weren’t easy. Similarly, the time between pastors can 
create discomfort. And yet – we continue to be richly blessed at Trinity with a great 
staff, meaningful worship and your continued commitment. Like many of you, I find 
great comfort in prayer. So I looked for a prayer for pastor transitions and I thought I 
would share this one with you.

God of Love, You are with us in every transition and change. As we enter into this new 
era with excitement and even some anxiety, we recall your deep compassion, presence, 
and abounding love. We thank you for the gifts, talents and skills with which you have 
blessed us. We thank you for the experiences that have brought us to this moment. We 
thank you for the work of others that gives breadth and depth to our own work. Be 
with us as we move forward, rejoicing with you and supporting one another. We ask 
this in your Holy Name. Amen.

APRIL 2025 INCOME VS EXPENSE
• FYTD Giving through April was $933,474. (105% of Budget) 2024 YTD Giving was 

$917,269.
• Total Income - minus Missions- was $1,286,905. (117% of Budget) 2024 Total 

Income was $1,207,080.
• Total Expenses – minus Missions – were $1,074,588. (97% of budget) 2024 

Expenses were $1,109,185.
• As of May 1, 2025, the FSB Line of Credit balance was $0.

APRIL 2025 COMPREHENSIVE CAMPAIGN UPDATE
• Total Pledged: $1,853,458. Total Contributed: $1,609,024.
• Remaining Balance: $244,433. Percent Complete: 86.81%.

MORTGAGE 
As of May 1, 2025, the Thrivent mortgage balance was $1,740,861. There will 
be an additional check from the Comprehensive Campaign to principle in May 
for $12,021.83. Additional funds received from Pastor Chris’ honorariums to her 
retirement will be applied to Mortgage Reduction.

FACILITIES 
The 3rd Street Heritage Chapel Exterior deferred maintenance project (tuckpointing/
structural repair) is officially underway. It is expected to be completed by Mid-July. This 
project is the 2nd funded project from the Comprehensive Campaign. There continues 
to be work being done at the Drive-in – to include the replacement of the roof on the 
projection building - with the hope it will be done by Memorial Day.

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS
During the summer - from June 1 through September 1 - the church office will be open 
from 9AM – 4PM (Monday through Thursday).

SECURITY TASK FORCE
This team has been established to address current needs for additional security. Some of 
the things being considered are:

• an updated Security Policy and Procedure Manual.
• the TLC library possibly relocating to the room across from the River Room.
• improved security for the 4th Street doors.

NEW WEBSITE
Lastly, we wanted you to know that we are currently working on a new and updated 
Trinity website. We hope to launch before July 1. We will keep you posted.

THANK YOU!
THANK YOU for your commitment to making Trinity a healthy, vital, viable and 
welcoming community of faith!
Blessings!
Sarah Kinsman | Parish Administrator

GIFTS  
MANAGEMENT

https://trinitylc.org/welcome/who-we-are/council/
https://trinitylc.org/welcome/who-we-are/council/
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WORSHIP  
& MUSIC

Summer Sunday Worship
Indoor: 8:30 a.m. at Trinity 
Outdoor: 10 a.m. at our Drive-in 
location in Houlton, WI 
This summer, enjoy both indoor and 
outdoor worship options! Join us 
indoors at Trinity, or head to our very 
own “Vali-Hi” style drive-in, the Hilltop 
Drive-In Theater in Houlton, WI, at 10 AM. 
Just 10 minutes east of Stillwater (1433 
Main St.), you can enjoy the worship 
band from your car (tune to 91.9 FM) 
or a comfy lawn chair. Dress is casual, 
fellowship is warm, and all are welcome! 

Our summer schedule runs from 
Memorial Day weekend (May 25) through 
Labor Day weekend (August 31). Check 
out our feature Sunday calendar! For 
cancellations due to weather, please 
check our website, Facebook, members 
app (download at: https://shelby.
ministryone.com/landing/7drB), or 
email list (sign up at: https://trinitylc.
org/e-news/email-subscriptions/). 

Special Sundays at the Drive-In! 
(Regular worship continues on non-listed 
Sundays.)

• May 25 – Summer Kickoff! Enjoy 
worship with Roxy’s Waffle Truck 
on-site. 

• June 1 – Pride Sunday: Celebrate and 
affirm all people of faith, embracing 
diverse sexual orientations, gender 
identities, and expressions.

• 8:30 AM Indoor Worship at Trinity: 
Join us for a special service 
featuring musical guests, One 
Voice Mixed Chorus! For over 
35 years, this vibrant LGBTQIA+ 
and straight ally chorus has 
been “building community and 
creating social change by raising 
our voices in song.”

• 10:00 AM Drive-In Worship: Enjoy 
worship with music provided by 
Clark Weyrauch and Robin Cain.

• June 15 – Run/Walk/Bike Sunday: 
Get energized by our middle/high 
school cheer zone at the hilltop, with 
hydration from Wild River Running.

• June 22 – World Refugee Sunday: 
Join us in solidarity with refugees 
worldwide.

• July 13 – Camp Song Sunday: The 
epitome of summer! Come sing your 
favorite camp songs with us.

• August 3 – Jazz Band Sunday: Special 
musical guests, the Rented Mules Jazz 
Band, will join our worship.

• August 10 – Eco-Sunday (EV + Hybrid 
Car Showcase): Explore eco-friendly 
vehicles with Sustainable Stillwater 
and Trinity Earth Keepers. 

• August 17 – Blessing of the 
Backpacks: As summer ends, we’ll 
bless backpacks and prepare our 
hearts for the new school year

• August 24 – Blessing of the Animals: 
All well-behaved, leashed pets are 
welcome to receive a special blessing 
during worship!

• August 31 – Last Sunday of the 
Summer Drive-In: Don’t miss our final 
outdoor worship of the season!

• September 7 – TrinityFEST: We’ll 
be back at Trinity for our annual 
community celebration!

https://shelby.ministryone.com/landing/7drB
https://trinitylc.org/e-news/email-subscriptions/
https://shelby.ministryone.com/landing/7drB
https://trinitylc.org/e-news/email-subscriptions/
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CONGREGATIONAL 
LIFE

LET’S GO Events
Buddhist Temple 
Sunday, June 8 
2:00 pm tour

Join LET’S GO for a visit to North 
America’s largest Buddhist temple 
and monastery complex right here in 
Minnesota. We’ll meet at 2:00 pm at 
Watt Munisotaram near Hampton for 
a tour to explain the significance and 
symbolism of the structures. Afterwards, 
those interested can meet for an early 
dinner at the world famous Wiederholt’s 
Supper Club in nearby Miesville, famed 
for their prime rib. And maybe the 
Miesville Mudhens will be in town! Please 
text Randy Propp at 651-238-5153 to sign 
up for the temple and/or dinner or for 
further information.

Rustic Roots Social 
Thursday, July 17 
5:00 pm

Join us for live music featuring our 
special Trinity musician Phil Kadidlo and 
his friend Carol Z. Enjoy the beautiful 
setting and enhance the music with 
wine, food and community with your 
Trinity friends.

Progressive Food Event 
Thursday, August 14 
5:00 pm

Details forthcoming.

Celebrating Seniors
Wednesday, June 4 
11:00 am - 1:00 pm

Join your Caring Friends in Trinity’s 
River Room for a special luncheon, 
featuring a short worship led by Pastor 
Peter and entertainment by Amy and 
Adams! This CDX Southern Gospel 
& Positive Country charting duo is 
known for their “Eclectic/folk rock/tin 
pan alley/country blues grass” blend 
of original and beloved songs. Amy & 
Adams frequently perform for senior 
residences, bringing joy through music. 
This event is open to all seniors who 
have a Caring Friend. Learn more about 
the band at https://amyandadams.com/

Join the Racial Justice Ministry 
Team in the pursuit of 
compassion and justice:
Day of Remembrance June 12 and 13, 
2025, Duluth MN. 

An event has happened, upon which 
it is difficult to speak and impossible 
to remain silent. Elias Clayton, Elmer 
Jackson, and Isaac McGhie, three African 
American men, were lynched on June 
15, 1920. There will be a gravesite 
service Thursday at 5:30 pm at Park Hill 
Cemetery and a ceremony Friday noon 
at the Clayton Jackson McGhie Memorial 
on the corner of E 1st St and N 2nd Ave. 
Contact Ann for more information at 
wolff701@msn.com.

Giants: Art from the Dean Collection 
of Swizz Beatz and Alicia Keys,  
June 26 at 3:00 
Cost: Free! 

Sara Wagner and Sheila-Marie, docents 
at the Minneapolis Institute of Art, are 
offering fee tours of this amazing exhibit. 
Contact them to register (saraewagner@
comcast.net) or (smuntiedt@hotmail.com)

Sacred Sites Tours 
Oct 18, 10 – 2:00 beginning at Church 
of St. Peter, 1405 Sibley Memorial 
Highway, St. Paul. Suggested free will 
donation $50-$75/person.

This is the only 2024-25 tour left so 
register ASAP at mnchurches.org. There is 
no cost to register and we’ll replace you if 
you are unable to attend. Contact Claudia 
at claudiaswendseid@comcast.net for 
more information or carpooling.

Diggin’ In
Join fellow gardeners to help keep Trinity 
looking beautiful! We typically meet 
Tuesdays at 9:00 AM, though times may 
vary with weather. RSVP or ask questions: 
Sandy Wendt at sjwendt46@gmail.com.

The Light in Me sees and honors the 
Light in each of You

YogaDevotion Chair/Flow 
Combo Class
Thursdays 9 – 10 am | In-person and 
on Zoom 
6/26 – 8/14 | $88 for 8 classes

Join Sandy, in person at Trinity 
Stillwater, or virtually from the 
comfort of your home, for a mat/
chair yoga class that incorporates 
strengthening poses and balancing 
poses. All are welcome and 
encouraged to join us!

If you have a guest, want to try a 
class or want to take fewer than 
a full session of classes, you can 
purchase one or more drop-in-
tickets. Questions? Contact Sue 
Peterson at toddlinsue2@aol.com. 
Find more information and a link 
to register at: https://trinitylc.org/
congregational-life/care/yoga/

https://amyandadams.com/
mailto:wolff701@msn.com
mailto:smuntiedt@hotmail.com
mailto:claudiaswendseid@comcast.net
mailto:sjwendt46@gmail.com
mailto:toddlinsue2@aol.com
https://trinitylc.org/congregational-life/care/yoga/
mailto:saraewagner@comcast.net
mailto:saraewagner@comcast.net
https://trinitylc.org/congregational-life/care/yoga/
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Dear Trinity community, here are your 
April Earth Keeper T.I.P.s (Thoughtfully. 
Intentionally. Purposefully.)

Climate Corner T.I.P.s
Our climate needs us more than ever. 
Every little act that takes care of the earth 
does make a difference! Remember, a lot 
of little things add up to big change.

Get Your Hands Dirty

Gardening is a great way to meditate, 
relax, talk with God and care for this 
amazing creation we have. You don’t 
have to be a Master Gardener. Just 
head on over to one of the many local 
businesses in the Valley and pick up a 
few plants and flowers and go find a 
spot in your yard and plant them! You 
can consider a few vegetables also, 
but whatever you do, bang! you’re a 
gardener! Annuals are a perfect way to 
start your gardening journey. Talk to the 
staff where you get your product and 
then go have some Me Time!

Use Clean Energy  

If you are in need of a new mower or 
other yard equipment (such as leaf 
blowers, weed trimmers, chain saws), 
this is the perfect time to pick up an 
electric powered tool. They are light, no 
gas fumes, quiet and ready to use after a 
quick charge. There are a lot of options, 
so do your research and ask the staff. 
They will be happy to help you choose 
the right tool that fits your needs. Go 
electric and go home!

Get Outside

Take some time to enjoy our earth. 
Minnesota and Wisconsin summers are 
short and sweet. We know the humidity 
is coming in July and August, so take 
time to get outside in June. Ride your 
bike, take a walk, garden, visit a park, 
hit the Farmer’s Markets, go spend a 
day at the beach, go fishing, canoeing, 
paddleboarding and/or kayaking. Any 
time outside is a time to reflect and 
simply be thankful for God’s creation.

ABIDE READERS
Excited for summer reading! Our 2025-26 
book list, focusing on marginalized 
people’s stories of persistence, resistance, 
and hope, will be on the ABIDE shelves 
soon. These impactful books always spark 
powerful conversations. Contact Ann at 
wolff701@msn.com for details.

• Sept 22: The Color of Compromise: 
The Truth About the American 
Church’s Complicity in Racism by 
Jemar Tisby

• Oct 27: God is Red: A Native View of 
Religion by Vine Deloria Jr.

• Nov 24: What Does Justice Look Like? 
The Struggle for Liberation in Dakota 
Homeland by Waziyatawin

• Jan 26: Black AF History: The 
Un-whitewashed Story of America By 
Michael Harriot

• Feb 23: I Am Nobody’s Slave: How 
Uncovering My Family’s History Set 
Me Free by Lee Hawkins

• Mar 23: How to Hide an Empire: A 
History of the Greater United States 
by Daniel Immerwahr

• Apr 27: The Serviceberry: Abundance 
and Reciprocity in the Natural World 
by Robin Wall Kimmerer

MMM ... 
Is food your love language? Do you love 
to cook and share the gift of food? We are 
looking for more people to occasionally 
provide a home-cooked meal for Trinity’s 
Make a Meal Ministry (MMM...).

This ministry provides meals to folks during 
times of grief or a health crisis, when a little 
extra help and support is needed in the 
form of nourishing food. Please contact 
Zanny Johnson at zjohnson@trinitylc.org 
to contribute and be on the list to make a 
meal or for more information on the Make 
a Meal Ministry (MMM!)

Stewardship in a Time 
of Transition: Laying a 
Foundation for the Future
Hello friends,

As Trinity walks through a season of 
leadership transition, we are reminded 
that stewardship is not just about 
managing resources—it’s about faithfully 
caring for what God has entrusted to us. 
This includes our people, our mission, 
our ministry, and our future. Thanks to 
strong and faithful stewardship over the 
years, we are not entering the unknown 
with fear, but with trust. Though the 
future may be unknown, it is not 
uncertain—we trust in God’s plan.

At Trinity, we know who we are. Our 
foundation is secure in Christ, and 
we have been shaped by shared 
values, committed leadership, and a 
congregation that consistently shows 
up with generosity of time, treasure, 
and talent. We’ve built more than just 
programs—we’ve cultivated a culture of 
service, worship, and community rooted 
in God’s Word and responsive to God’s 
call.

This foundation is what attracts 
strong, faithful leaders. When leaders 
see a congregation that is unified in 
purpose, generous in spirit, and actively 
engaged in its mission, they recognize 
the opportunity to join something 
meaningful and lasting. Stewardship 
is one of the clearest signs of a healthy 
church—when we steward well, we 
invite others to lead well.

And so, as we await what God has next, 
we do not pause. We press ahead. 
We lean in. We continue to serve, 
give, and participate with the same 
faithfulness that brought us here. 
A transition in leadership does not 
slow our momentum; it deepens our 
commitment. Trinity’s ministry doesn’t 
hinge on any one person—it is a shared 
calling, one we all carry together.

Let us be reminded: good stewardship 
is not a passive act. It is active, hopeful, 
and forward-looking. We give not 
just to maintain what we have, but to 
invest in what God is doing next. As we 
step forward together, we do so with 
confidence, knowing the One who calls 
us is faithful.

Noah Schumacher - Stewardship Team

mailto:wolff701@msn.com
mailto:zjohnson@trinitylc.org


8 June 2025 • Trinity Today

Shobi’s Table Visit
Eight Trinity friends shared a meal and 
connection at the pay-as-you-can Café 
and community at the corner of Rice and 
Larpenteur in St. Paul. Hosted by Deacon 
Kari, the director, mission developer, and 
head chef of this Synodically Authorized 
Outreach Ministry (SAOM) of the Saint 
Paul Area Synod (SPAS-ELCA), the café 
nourishes both body and soul. 

Trinity attendees included Kay and Jerry 
Nelson, Sandy and Mark Weber, Randy 
Nelson and Randy Propp, and Sandy 
Wendt and Marie Liberda. Explore their 
website and consider joining your Trinity 
friends in a meal with the neighbors.

Volunteer at Shobi’s Table
Shobi’s Table is a ministry “where all are 
fed in body and soul.” Does giving one 
morning a month appeal to you? Meals 
are prepared and cooked in the kitchen 
at Christ on Capitol Hill in St. Paul. If you 
are interested, respond to Sandy Wendt, 
sjwendt46@gmail.com. Details of the 
work and deciding what day is best will 
be determined by those interested.

Feed the World Globe
Your generosity through the “Feed the 
World” globe has raised over $1900 since 
last October, purchasing Enfamil for Valley 

Outreach families. A recent $250 Thrivent 
gift helped buy five containers. Thank you 
for caring!

Watch for the globe at the Drive-In this 
summer. 

Refugee Fund
Spike Carlsen’s deep passion for refugees, 
as shared in his May 4 Mission Minute 
(missed it? watch it online!) and Trinity 
Today article, calls us to action. As new 
refugees arrive in Minnesota, please 
consider offering your time or donating to 
Refugee Housing Minnesota:  
www.refugeehousingmn.org/donate.

OUTREACH & 
MISSIONS
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Chosen Names Matter to God-
Learning Together 101
Karen Gieseke (she/her) 
Pride Justice Team Chair

Do you know the origin story of your 
name? Has your name ever changed since 
it was first given to you?

ELCA Pastor David L Hansen, a writer, 
consultant, and coach who helps 
congregations experience renewal, 
reflected on the impact of a person’s 
name, following the election and naming 
of Pope Leo.

Pr. Hansen writes:

Yesterday, everyone called him Robert. 
Today everyone calls him Leo.

One day they called him Abram, the next 
Abraham. One day Simon, the next Peter. 
One day Jacob, the next Israel.

Chosen names are that easy. They deserve to 
be respected by us all.

Chosen names matter to God. They should 
also matter (and be respected by) the people 
who love God.

Names matter. To God - and God’s people.

The past several years the Trinity Team I 
am blessed to chair has gone by the name 
RIC Team. We are aware that some people 
know-and many don’t know-what RIC 
stands for: Reconciling In Christ. This name 
was given to the team based on the past. 
As the team’s current purpose, focus, and 
future vision has shifted, we are giving 
this team a new name – the Pride Justice 
Team. This new name better describes 
who we are today, our purpose, and our 
identity. It may take some time for some of 
us to adjust and shift to the new name, but 
we are confident we-and all of you-can and 
will make the change-because it matters to 
us and to God and God’s work.

Stories throughout history include 
someone’s name being changed both 
formally and informally. Reasons include 
a cultural practice or ritual, immigration 
records, a marriage or divorce, change in 
vocation, poor spelling skills, or a personal 
recognition of a new identity, just to name 
a few.

It can be common practice among the 
LGBTQIA+ community that individuals 
choose a new name for the identity they 

now understand to be authentically 
them, rather than an identity prescribed 
for them early in their story. That Chosen 
Name Matters.

Faith communities, like Trinity, have 
opportunities to support individual’s 
name changes through practicing 
inclusive hospitality, a curiosity and 
willingness to learn people’s stories, 
and the rituals and ministry offered 
by its people. Use of nametags is one 
example to help all of us. At times, a more 
specialized experience may be needed.

An intentional example is The Naming 
Project (https://www.thenamingproject.
org/about/) a 5-day summer camp for 
youth (a camp for adults is also available!), 
where the mission and goal is to “provide 
a safe and sacred space where youth of all 
sexual orientations and gender identities 
are named and claimed by a loving God; 
explore and share faith; experience healthy 
and life-giving community; reach out to 
others; and advocate for systemic change in 
church and society.”

What a gift to know you are named 
and claimed by God, and you have a 
community who affirms and loves you! 
Chosen names matter and lives are 
transformed, especially when God’s 
presence and unconditional love is 
experienced as part of the naming!

PH
O

TO
S:

 C
el

eb
ra

tio
n 

of
 P

as
to

r C
rh

is
’ R

et
ire

m
en

t

https://www.thenamingproject.org/about/)
https://www.thenamingproject.org/about/)


10 June 2025 • Trinity Today

children & family 
FAITH FORMATION

Register for W.O.W. Camp
A brand-new day camp offering 
during the week of August 11-15, is 
now open! 

What is W.O.W. Camp? It is a collaboration 
of Stillwater-area churches, united 
to provide a fun and enriching camp 
experience during the week of August 
11-15. Recognizing the need for more 
day camp options before school starts, 
area churches are stepping in to support 
families and bring joy to kids 
in the community!

Scan QR Code to Register. 
Registration closes June 11

Donations needed! 
Donate outgrown large motor toys 
(tricycles, Fisher Price cars, balancing toys, 
etc.) to Trinity’s LADC at Sarah Olson’s 
office anytime this summer. Thank you 
for your generosity!

Save the date! Trinity and Our 
Saviors (Stillwater) will be at 
Wapo the same week. 

We are planning a joint meet-and-greet 
to meet other campers and give families 
the opportunity to ask their last-minute 
camp questions. 

Bring money for ice cream and meet us 
at Mabel’s in Bayport on Wednesday, 
June 11 at 6:30 pm. This event happens 
rain or shine.

LADC Preschool
Lake Area Discovery Center Now 
Enrolling Preschool Families for the 
Current and Upcoming School Year!

See how our Top-Rated, Faith Based 
Preschool Program is building bright 
futures for Minnesota’s littlest learners, 
and schedule a tour at: https://trinitylc. 
org/learning/children/preschool
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Core Values
Engaging Worship 
Radical Hospitality 
Authentic Community 
Lifelong Faith Formation 
Compassionate Action

Welcome Statement 
Read our welcome statement at: https://
trinitylc.org/welcome/who-we-are/
mission/
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Articles for the next Trinity Today (July 
issue) are due Monday, June 9, to begin 
arriving in mailboxes Wednesday, June 25. 

Office: 651-439-7400; Fax: 651-430-2935  
Email: info@trinitylc.org  
Trinity Today is available as a PDF at  
www.trinitylc.org (click NEWS)
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Worship Attendance
Sunday, April 6
In-person 9 am _____________ 240
Online views/week 9 am _____ 72
In-person 11 am ____________ 109
Online views/week 11 am ____ 18
Sunday, April 13 
In-person 9 am _____________ 330
Online views/week 9 am _____ 74
Sunday, April 20 
In-person 7 am ______________ 80
In-person 9 am _____________ 582
Online views/week 9 am _____ 97
In-person 11 am ____________ 301
Online views/week 11 am ____ 30
Sunday, April 27
In-person 9 am _____________ 139
Online views/week 9 am _____ 66 
In-person 11 am ____________ 100
Online views/week 11 am ____ 11

NOTE: Online views in one week are one-
minute or longer views.

Baptisms
•  Arlo Nicholas Anderson, child 

of Nicholas & Ciara Anderson

Christian Sympathy
• Sympathy to the family & 

friends of Ruth Wiesner

Worship On TV 
Trinity’s traditional Sunday 
worship service is rebroadcast on 
channel 14 through Valley Access 
Channels (VAC) on the following 
days and times:
Sundays at 11 a.m. & 7 p.m.
Mondays at 7 a.m. & 1 p.m.

Church Office Hours
The church office is open 
the following hours or by 
appointment.
Monday–Thursday 
9 a.m.–5 p.m.

Because God

first loved us,

we live as Jesus in the world, 

loving God and 
loving neighbor.
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VBS 2025: Compassion Camp 
Registration is Open
Join us for Compassion Camp  
Monday, June 16 - Friday, June 20 from  
9:30-11:30 am. Please contact Sarah Olson 
at solson@trinitylc.org, if you (or a middle 
school or high school youth in your life) 
would like to volunteer!

Scan QR Code to Register 

mailto:solson@trinitylc.org



